LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 8th June 2016 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:
D Grout – In the Chair

				Councillors
		
Y Blood	A Samson		N Cope		R Wilkinson		T Halsay	
								
The meeting started at 7.30pm.  There were 10 members of the public  present  and PCSO M Bowes and WBC Councillor J Bone

Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies – Received from  B Dunn, R Wilkinson late arrival And Borough Councillor C Hallam and NCC Councillor P Bell

13/16	Declarations of Interest – DPIs –  N Cope Belgrove Park – none other declared.

14/16	Public Participation and Police Report –

Police Stats -  (
May 2016 Crime Stats
)May 2016
Criminal Damage offences –The Willows -  Unknown persons scratches “TJ” in to bonnet of vehicle
Kings Lane – Unknown persons cause damage to play equipment
Theft offences – Meadowlands – Victim accidentally leaves vehicle unlocked and persons unknown gain access and take property from within
Burglary offences – Manor Close – Unknown persons enter house through conservatory door. Alarm activates. Items have been taken from within

WBC Report – Cllr bone stated that Cllr Hallam sent his apologies as the meetings are held on the same night as the planning meetings.  Cllr Bone stated that the Wellingborough North development details were on the website for comments.  New Leader at WBC M Griffiths.

Public – Query response from correspondence.  Chair stated he had sent a response on 27th May but would resend. Request was made  for clarification of land ownership of Belgrove Park, request of copy of land registry.  It was stated that WBC planning would be unlikely to allow a village shop on Belgrove park.

Chair thanked the police, WBC Councillor and public for their comments.

15/16	Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meetings of the Parish Council held on 11th and 19th May 2016 were agreed and signed by the Chair as true records.

16/16	Co-option

RESOLVED that Mr M Jeffery be co-opted onto the council.  Acceptance of office form was completed. 

17/16	Financial Matters/Policies

Resolved to accept payments of £1955.38 for June 2016


	Chq No.
	Payee
	Value
	Description

	000236
	Marmax
	£448.80
	Bench

	000237
	Mowerman
	£373.99
	Grass May/Wetpore Rep

	000238
	Glasdon
	£355.99
	Bin Furnace Lane

	000239
	N Daft
	£232.30
	Salary & Exp

	000240
	HMRC
	£44.80
	Tax June

	000241
	LH Village Hall
	£49.50
	Room Hire

	Total 
	
	£1,505.38
	



Cheque 000242		N Cope 		£450.00	Belgrove grass cut x 2 and hedge

Total						£1955.38

· Bank statement of £42,351.49 was noted. 
· Resolved to pay half of the cost of 10th Edition of Charles Arnold Baker Local Administration in line with Irchester Parish Council.
· Resolved that the Bank mandate be completed with Cllr R Wilkinson and D Grout being added as signatories.

18/16	Highways

· It was noted that the Enhancement Gang had attended the village on 6th June to carry out cleaning of the signs and cutting back vegetation. Survey needs to be completed regarding work carried out.
· Westfields road had been tarmaced.
· Details of the recent JAG meeting minutes were sent  to councillors as school parking was an issue throughout the villages.  There had been an increase in vehicles parking without due consideration of which a meeting had been held in Little Harrowden where the pcso had spoken at length to residents.  A plan/schedule is being produced regarding police attendance and possible enforcement in school areas.
· VAS – the speeding figures for May/June were given to councillors. Latest information from Hardwick Road figures were very similar to before.  25% of traffic coming into village were exceeding 35mph which had increased since last year.  Stats were given to the police for their information and the Chair will ask for the police camera to be positioned along Hardwick Road.

Cllr Wilkinson attended the meeting.

19/16	Reports – 
· Belgrove Park – there had been damage caused to the wet pore which had been repaired and reported to the police.  Usage of the dog bags – using approximately 150 bags per week.  Mess in bottom of the park seems to have reduced.
· Village Hall –  AGM due during June, hall working well.
20/16	Planning Information

· Planning application - WP/16/00271/VAR – S73 to remove condition 6 WP/2012/0525/XEIA Land off Niort Way -  moving the location of the retail units nearer to the main road - no comment  from the full council was made however  Cllr  R Wilkinson requested it be minuted that he was against the development

21/16	Correspondence

· Copy of the accounts for the Elderly Party Fund had been received for 2015.  It was agreed to continue to support the party and ask if they were requesting a grant.
· Email received from Village Hall asking that details be placed on the pc website.  It was agreed to add the information.
· A letter had been received from Eon stating that the unmetered supply would increase to 14.40 per kWh as from 1st July 2016.  It was agreed to investigate alternative suppliers and type of lights.



There being no further business the meeting closed at  20.30 p.m.				Chair
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